The February 1, 2022 regular meeting of the Cogan House Township Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Howard Fry, with Supervisor Lori Douglass and Supervisor Daniel Roupp in attendance. There were 31 residents attending also. Pledge of allegiance was given. Public comment was by Janice L. asking if the repeater was completed for Morris Fire at John's barn? Supervisor Roupp advised not as of yet due to the extreme cold that we were having but would touch base with Darryl again. Matt Henderson of Range Resources Pipeline introduced himself if anyone had any questions for him.

Supervisor Douglass made a motion to approve and accept the Minutes of the January Organizational Meeting, the Regular Meeting and the special meetings of January 6, 13, &  $18^{th}$  2022. Along with the Bill List and Treasurer's report. Supervisor Roupp seconded, voted 3-0 MC.

No EMA, Hazardous or West Branch EMA Report was given.

Road Master's report was given by Supervisor Roupp stating they were having salt issues while trying to spread, it is not the best quality as they had seen in the past. Some minor repairs on the equipment such as filters, oil and chains.

Old Business: Chairman Fry advised that the Treasury department has put down the final ruling for the ARP Funds. Discussion was made on what to use it for. One would be a premium pay for Township employee Gary Livermore, message board for outside of the building, a bucket for the loader to do ditch work when needed, Morris Vol. Fire Co. contribution and the old library room for conference meetings when needed and for tele-conference meetings. These are all things that would normally come out of the General Fund Budget.

New Business we have Dan Hollingsworth, Travis Molino, and Nick Smith came to see if Cogan House Township would be interested in taking back the Trout Run Vol. Fire Co. They drove the fire truck for timing and found it took them 6 min to top of mountain and total of 12 min to the Municipal building. They advised they had 20 Fireman, 8 EMTs. Discussed the box cars that would need to be changed. The residents in attendance were for bringing back Trout Run, Chairman Fry advised that it would need to be discussed further and maybe some kind of a proposal from the Fire Co. to look at. Travis & Nick also spoke again about Hepburn bringing their ambulance to Trout Run, they still did not have everything finalized but coming soon. Stephenson Equipment gave the Supervisors a quote for a bucket to put on the loader to help with ditch cleaning and other repairs. The expected time of delivery would be approx. 6 to 14 weeks. The cost would be \$11,527.00 which would be below the required bidding requirements. Supervisor Roupp made a motion to accept the quote and order the bucket (this would be paid for by the ARP funds/ Supervisor Douglass seconded, voted 3 - 0 MC. A pavilion rental was submitted for 6/25/22, 7/17/22, 7/30/22, & 8/13/22 and were approved. Darla K. requested to use the meeting room in March for some of the training for the CPR class. The Board advised that would be fine to use it just need the date to keep it open. Letter of Intent were from Range Resources for alteration map for the Cornwall B for 8H hole,

Letter of Intent were from Range Resources for alteration map for the Cornwall B for 8H hole, also consumptive use of water not to exceed 4 million gals per day for Bobst Mt. Hunting Club 30H – 33H.

Payroll was signed.	
Chairman Fry made a motion to advoted 3 – 0 MC.	journ the meeting at 8:00 PM, Supervisor Douglass seconded
Secretary	Chairman
	Vice Chairperson